STANDARDS COMMITTEE
5th December, 2005

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
2.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. Dunn - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Karen Garrido, Joe Murphy, Owen and Pennington and Mr. Bottomley
24.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Mrs. Flynn.

25.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS


The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd October, 2005, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chair.

26.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Criminal Record Bureau Disclosure Notices


(Previous Minute 15 - 3rd October, 2005)

The Monitoring Officer commented that Mrs. Jackie Flynn still needed to present the appropriate certification to demonstrate she had been subject to the Criminal Record Bureau disclosure checks, as was required of all elected and independent members.  He said he would follow this issue up with Mrs. Flynn.

(b)
Audit Commission Toolkit

(Previous Minute 18 - 3rd October, 2005)

Councillor Karen Garrido commented that a significant number of elected members had expressed difficulties in completing the questionnaire, so as to enable an assessment to be undertaken of the City Council’s procedures in relation to standards and ethics.  The Monitoring Officer replied that he would be willing to provide support and advice to any members who had experienced any difficulties in completing the questionnaire.

27.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN

Submitted the Standards Board for England Bulletin Issue 26.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Bulletin be noted.

28.
LOCAL DETERMINATIONS TRAINING - ARRANGEMENTS AND FEEDBACK

(Previous Minute 20 - 3rd October, 2005)

The Chairman submitted a report detailing his impressions and experiences, following his attendance at a course entitled ‘The Code of Conduct and Ethical Framework’, arranged for members of Standards Committees of all Greater Manchester local authorities.  It was also reported that a second, identical course, would be held in Duckinfield on Tuesday, 13th December, 2005.

 
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

29.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL WEBSITE
The Monitoring Officer submitted a report detailing information to be published on the City Council’s website, in relation to the role, membership and activities of the Standards Committee.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information now submitted, be approved for publication on the Salford City Council website.




(2) THAT the independent members of the Committee be requested to provide a brief cv of themselves, for inclusion in the information to be published on the website.

30.
INDEPENDENT MEMBERS’ FORUM

The Monitoring Officer submitted an invitation, he had received from the Greater Manchester Independent Members’ Forum to attend their next meeting, to be held on 8th March, 2006, at which Sir. Alistair Graham, the Chair of the Committee on Standards in Public Life, would be giving a presentation.


The Chairman commented that although he welcomed the invitation had been extended to all Monitoring Officers, he still had concerns that much of the activities of the Forum seemed to be conducted in unnecessary secrecy, and excluded the involvement of both officers and elected members.  Councillor Karen Garrido agreed with these sentiments, and said that to be successful all members of Standards Committees needed to work together, and share experiences and information.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested to write to the Independent Members’ Forum, expressing the Committee’s concerns at what they see as unnecessary secrecy and the exclusion of elected members and officers from its activities.

31.
MEMBERS’ ALLOWANCES SCHEME
The Monitoring Officer, informed the Committee that the Independent Remuneration Panel had recently undertaken a review of the City of Salford Members’ Allowances Scheme.  He said the report detailing the recommendations of the Panel would be published in the near future, with the intention of it being submitted for consideration, at the meeting of the City Council to be held on 21st December, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

32.
INDEPENDENT MEMBERS’ TERMS OF OFFICE
The Monitoring Officer reported that the City Council had agreed that independent members of the Committee should have a four year term of office, after which time they would need to be reappointed, but only for a maximum of a further four years.  He said he would confirm the appointment date of the current independent members, so as to ensure the appropriate reappointment procedures were followed, as the time arose.

 
RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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